SHADE COMMUNITY CENTER

May-Jnne, 2013

Volume IX, Issue 3

SCCA News

Inside this iss	sue:
SCCA Going Green	2
Reflection	2
Easter Egg Hunt	3
Shade Playground	3
Seams Like Home Quilters Exhibit	3
Easter Egg Hunt Pictures	4
Lodi Township Clean Up Day	5
History Page	6
Minutes	7, 8
Calendar	9,10
Who's Who	11
Welcome New and Returning Members	11
In Memoriam	11
SCCA Officers	11
Shade Exchange, Cook's Corner, From the Editor	12

SCCA Web Site Coming Soon

Submitted by Pat Davidson
A team of students in an Ohio University class have constructed a website for the Community Center. They've been working in conjunction with Gail Jordan and Pat Davidson, and are adding the finishing touches for their final presentation of the project on April 30. When the

site is ready, we will post a link to it on the Lodi Township website at www.loditownship. org, and we will have more information about the Community Center website in the July-August newsletter. The site has a history of the Center, information and photos about the

History and Genealogy Center, past newsletters, a photo gallery with photos of events and activities, a calendar of events at the Center, and a page to send us an email about general issues or to rent a room. We're excited for everyone to see it when it's ready!

Honored Volunteers

Honored Volunteer for the May-June Newsletter is **Robin Krivesti**. She is a familiar face at many of our events, helping as needed. She has chaired two special events for children: The Easter Egg Hunt and the Halloween Party. Robin and Marlesia Bovin spend a great deal of time

getting donations for these events. She has been very active soliciting donations for the Chinese Auction. She has also helped with the Lost in Lodi Enduro Race, Jerseyville Festival and the Valentine's Dinner. Thank you Robin for your dedication to

the Shade Community Center.



SCCA GOING GREEN!

Going green is a choice we make to take care of our beautiful Earth, just as we would take care of our health, our children, and our families. Why go green? It's simply the right thing to do! Here at the Shade Community Center, we want to do our part. The idea of cutting down on paper makes sense, especially since it accounts for about a third of our earth's total waste. Every two months, the center prints 200 (12 pages each) copies of the newsletter to mail out to members. By cutting this number

down, we would not only be cutting down on paper, but we would also be cutting down on the cost of printing and mailing. Beginning in July, newsletters will be e-mailed to you to the e-mail address you indicated on your enrollment form. Newsletters are also available on the Lodi Township web site at

www.loditownship.org and will soon be available on the new Shade Community Center Web Site. If you would like to start receiving your newsletter electronically, please send Rhonda Meeks an e-mail at rhondameeks23@yahoo.com indicating this preference. In the subject area, write: "Re: Going Green". On the e-mail, type: "I would like to start receiving my newsletter electronically." At that point, your name will be taken off of the mailing list and you will receive your newsletter electronically. If Rhonda does not receive an e-mail from you, you will then continue to receive a hard copy of the newsletter through the mail. We hope that you will join us as we GO GREEN!

Reflection

This article was submitted by **Juanita Deal** in reference to articles by Mr. James Opie. His articles brought back memories to many people. Juanita shares her thoughts in this article:

"I was one of Mr. Opie's students. There were eleven, not eight as stated. Our motto was "Quality, not Quantity".

Everyone had a role to play in society. Each young person needs someone to help them find their potential and develop it, to learn something you have to have an interest in it and see how it applies to your daily life. It is the teacher's job to create, develop, support and encourage that interest. To retain something, you must make it a part of your life and use it regularly.

The sixties marked the end of the world as we knew it. Black and white no longer existed. Everything became a shade of gray. We had the Bay of Pigs, The Cuban Missile Crisis, in-

volvement in Vietnam and the assassination of a president, then came more assassinations, protests and riots. People started to question things. There were no clear cut answers anymore. Some of us traded our carefree life at Shade High School for the rice paddies of Vietnam and were changed forever."

Thanks, Juanita for this reflection.

Easter Egg Hunt

Submitted by Robin Krivesti and Marlesia Bovin

About 43 kids were there to brave the cold, wind and snow flurries to search for eggs at this year's SCCA Egg Hunt. Special thanks to all those who donated time, baskets and support and I apologize in advance if I miss someone.

Thank you Roberta Henderson, Brenda Dorst, Norm Shaner, The Coe's, Rita Withem, Peggy Rist, Matthew Boivin, Carol Stanley, Sharon Fulton, Tammy and Jerry Foster, Gail Jordan, Ervin Farms and Rochelle Withem for making a special appearance as the Bunny.

Easter Egg Hunt "Golden Egg Winners" Ages 1-3:Presley Teel, John Carlton Krubel and Alyson Henry

Ages 4-6:Landon Foster, Shawn Fulton and David Jones

Ages 7-9:Olivia Dorst, Brody Swartzel and Caden & Chloe Hewitt

Bonus Group: Jayme Henry, Jenna Fulton and Dezmin Duncan

Shade Playground

Equipment will be ordered by the end of April, and we expect delivery of our new playground in late May or early June. We will need help unloading the

equipment and the mulch when they arrive, not to mention help with preparing the site, setting poles in concrete, assembling the equipment, and so on. To volunteer labor, tools or anything

you think we may need, please contact the project manager, Steve Kane:

skane324@yahoo.com or 740-591-4027.

Watch for the construction near the shelter.

Seams Like Home Quilters Exhibit

Submitted by Teresa Winning
The Seams Like Home
Quilters will have an exhibit of their collective
works at the Athens
Public Library during
the month of June. The

exhibit is titled,
"Quilting, Friendship,
and Community" and
will run from June 5th
through June 29th. The
Friends of the Athens

Public Library will host an artists' reception on Saturday, June 15th from 1:30 to 3:00 pm. Athens Public Library 30 Home Street Athens Easter Egg Hunt



Lodi Township



History Page

Milton Murray Holland

Submitted by Gail Jordan

Did you know that the Medal of Honor, the highest U.S. military honor, was created during the Civil War and that one of the first recipients was from Athens County? Those who attended the February Shade-Lodi History and Genealogy meeting do. Athens attorney, Bill Walker, gave a presentation about Milton Holland, who received the Medal of Honor for his actions at the Battle of Chaffin's Farm in Virginia on September 29, 1864.

Milton Holland was born as the son of a white slave owner in Texas. He and his two brothers were sent by their owner to school at the Albany Manual Labor Academy, which admitted men, women, and blacks. When the Civil War started, Milton was 16 and one of the first to enlist. When at the Athens County Fairgrounds, he joined what was to become Company C of the 5th U.S.

Colored Infantry.

Following large Union losses at the Battle of the Crater in July 1864, the 5th Colored Infantry were among troops sent. All commissioned officers were white, but during the Battle of Chaffin's Farm, every officer was wounded or killed, so Milton took command of Company C. They managed to breach the Confederate lines and secure their objective. Then General Benjamin Butler reported that "Milton M. Holland led them gallantly and meritoriously through the day", for which service Milton was issued the Medal of Honor. He was one of 14 blacks so honored for their actions during this battle. Only two other blacks in the army received this award during the entire Civil War.

Milton was fair-skinned and could have been a captain in the army, if he had denied his color, but he refused. After the war, he attended Howard University, became an attorney, and started the first black insurance company in Washington, D.C. He died in Harmony, Maryland in 1910 and is buried in Arlington National Cemetery.



Milton M. Holland



Bill Walker

Mason's Presentation

Submitted by Gail Jordan

Using pictures to "lean in" was the theme as Gary Bergstrand, Hocking College Associate Professor of Natural and Historical Interpretation, described his journey to learn about the early members of Glouster Masonic Lodge #607 at the March meeting of the Shade-Lodi History and Genealogy Association. For several years, Gary has been Chaplain of the Glouster Masonic Lodge, and he became intrigued when he saw 69 photos without names on the wall of the charter members of the lodge. He decided to find out who these men were who started the group to which he belonged.

It was quite a project, since present members knew the names of very few, but eventually he was able to claim success at not only learning the names, but also locating their obituaries. Identification of some was not too difficult, such as Fred Cornwell who later moved his jewelry business to Athens.

Others were not so easy, such as one man for which he had a reference that noted burial in the Union St. Cemetery -- but there was no such plot. Gary later found an obituary at the Athens library on microfilm for the man's wife and tracked down that they were both buried in the Tunnel Cemetery on Route 550. He traveled all the way to Oklahoma City to locate information on another member. Eventually, he identified all 69 charter members, including 4 veterans from the Civil War, 3 veterans of the Spanish American War and 25 veterans of World War I.

Gary also cleared up some misconceptions about the Masons. They are not a secret society. Anyone can join by having a petition signed; the only Mason requirement is belief in God. The Masons are "not a religious organization, but an organization that is very religious". He said that the origins of the organization are unclear, however:

some say they stem from King Solomon's temple; others say they stem from the Knight's Templar.

Gary's next project is tracing the history of all the masters of the Glouster Masonic

Masonic
Lodge since
its inception
in 1909. At the
conclusion of the
meeting, Grace
Dorst donated 3
volumes, essentially an encyclopedia, about the Masons to the group to
be added to the
collection in the

History Room.



Mason's Square and Compass



Gary Bergstrand

Meeting Minutes

Summary of March 13th Meeting

- Meeting called to order by President Pat Davidson. She led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance. Members present were: Ray Baker, Jerry Foster, Richard Grim, Glenna Grim, Marvin Marty, Heidi Marty, Manuel Grueser, Rose Grueser, Roberta Henderson, Steve Kane, Dave Murray, Robin Krivesti, Richard Coe, June Coe, Norm Shaner, Peggy Rist, Alex Couladis, Patricia Davidson, and Debbie McAdoo.
- The minutes from the previous meeting were circulated and reviewed. Peggy moved that the minutes be approved as corrected (date of 3/1/13 rather than 2/1/13 for submission of items for the newsletter), Robin seconded. All were in favor.
- Corresponding Secretary, Fran Moxley has stepped down due to the demand of family obligations.

 There was not a report from this office. We are seeking someone to fill this position through December of 2013.
- Dave Murray, leader of the Alexander wrestling team, along with ______ presented the Center with a plaque of appreciation for the use of the facilities and support to the team.
- Alex reported that the checking account balance is currently \$43,550.92. This figure includes \$19,000 set aside for the purchase and installation of the children's playground. The Valentine's dinner brought in between \$900-\$1000, an exact figure is not available as some expenses remain outstanding. Alex also reported that SCCA was issued a bequest of \$150,000 from the estate of Emogene Coen. It is possible that more will be forthcoming as other areas of the estate become finalized. Emogene was specific about how some of the funds were to be spent. This will be a matter of discussion at future meetings.
- VP Peggy handed out calendars for March and April 2013 listing upcoming events. Additions and edits were made.
- Karen Jones reported for the Seniors Association that the Township Trustees Dinner would be Thursday, March 28th.
- History Group meeting, March 19th—featuring a Mason's Report.
- Maintenance committee reported that the dish room cabinets have be installed. The balcony has been opened, in part, with safety railing. A new bulletin board has been put up in the cafeteria area, towel

- dispensers installed in the restrooms, as well as the expansion tank installed in the boiler room.
- Steve gave an update on the playground equipment. He is working with a new manufacturer as the previous one seems to no longer be in business. We may be able to lock in on sale prices for the equipment- a 29'x24' play station originally \$11,500, sale price \$9999. The dealer will include a fire truck riding toy (\$979 value) at no cost to the Center. Ray moved that Steve go forward with ordering the equipment, Heidi gave a second, the motion carried. We will also need to price recycled rubber for the base of the play area. Steve mentioned that the price would be in the area of \$550/ton, delivered. We will also be investigating the possibility and benefits of having the playground commercially installed.
- Redbud Educational co-op will most likely be using the 2^{nd} floor classroom/s in the fall.
- Pat and Gail met with OU students in regard to our Website project for the Center. The students should have something to present to them by the end of March.
- A movie screen, 8'x10' has been priced at \$600. This screen is rated as one that could be used in the gym for community movie night events. Walter moved that we purchase the screen, Ray seconded, the motion carried.
- Marvin Marty, Robin Krivesti and Walter Jones have agreed to set on the committee for financial review of the Community Center's records. Alex will have the records for 2011 and 2012 to them sometime in May after tax season is over.
- Robin reported that the Easter egg hunt will be Sunday March 24th. Volunteers and baked goods are needed.
- The Center will be preparing a spaghetti dinner for the Lost in Lodi Enduro Run, Saturday, April 6th. Volunteers are also needed for this event.
- Upcoming, but not discussed events: Chinese Auction, Saturday, May 4th, organizational meeting, Monday, March 18, 6:00 p.m.; Shade Alumni Banquet, Saturday, May 11th.
- Ray moved that the meeting be adjourned, Steve seconded, motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Debbie McAdoo

Summary of April 10th Meeting

- The meeting was called to order by President Pat Davidson. All joined in the Pledge of Allegiance.
- List of members present unavailable at this time.
- Roger Bail, operations Coordinator for Athens-Hocking Solid
 Waste District was present to inform the community of services available through this organization. He informed us of up-coming recycle dates for ewaste, tires, florescent light bulbs, etc., and informed that recycling services would continue at the Center.
- The secretary's report for March was circulated and reviewed, approved as corrected.
- Alex presented a report on the financial state of the association.

 An exact figure of the checking account was not given as the account had not been reconciled for the month. There was a net income of \$8555.68 for the year.
- Vice President, Peggy Rist circulated the calendar for April through June. Edits were made as necessary.
- Fran Moxley has returned as Corresponding Secretary. She reports that a thank you card was sent to the Athens Foundation for the received grant for the playground equipment.
- Jerry reported that the dishwasher continues to present problems, but he is hopeful that it can be repaired if/when parts become available. He continues to work

- toward getting the proper paperwork in place to allow for bill boards to be placed on the Richard Grim property along State Route 33.
- The Senior group reported that the Trustee dinner was quite successful, the food prepared purchased using grant money issued to the Senior Citizens of Shade Community.
- An e-mail report from Gail Jordan tells us that a projector screen has been ordered and received. The plan is to have hardware installed that will allow the screen to be used at the stage end as well as on the "flag wall" of the gymnasium.
- The web site project is moving along according to a report given by Pat. The OU students responsible for setting up the site have been meeting with Pat and Gail and hope to have things up and running by the first of May.
- The spaghetti dinner hosted during the Lost in Lodi Enduro fed about 63 people, 39 of those being land owners. It is expected that the Center will clear about \$164.00 after the Enduro committee reimburses us for landowner meals served.
- Robin reported that the Easter egg hunt had 43 children in attendance, expenses of this event ran at about \$350.00.
- Rhonda informed the group of Lodi Clean up Day, 6/1/13. The Health Department will allow private residents to bring old

- tires at no cost. Youth groups are encouraged to engage in this activity as a community service project.
- Discussion of the continuing of the Bulk mail permit was brought forward by Rhonda. It simply is not cost effective to keep the permit. A motion made by Ray, seconded by Alex to discontinue the permit and mail the newsletters by means of regular mail and to offer the option of e-mailing the newsletters was passed by the majority of members present.
- Ongoing discussion of options for the Coen bequest; investments, building improvement projects, all trying to keep within Emogene's wishes for the Center. A motion to proceed with the purchase of a zero turn lawnmower and weed eater was made by Norm, seconded by Peggy passed as the first of purchases to be made with the money. We are to check on the price of a pull behind sprayer as well. We will also seek quotes on kitchen and bathroom renovations as per a motion from Roberta, and a seconded by Norm.
- Heidi volunteered to sit on a committee that will determined investment possibilities for a portion of the Coen money left to the Center.
- A motion to adjourn was made by Robin, seconded by Alex.

Respectfully submitted,
Debbie McAdoo

May, 2013

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
			1	2	3	Chinese Auction 9am - 4pm
5	Alumni Committee Meeting 6:30pm	Open Computer and Library 6:00—9:00 pm Open Gym Basketball 6:30—9pm	SCCA Meeting 7:00 pm	Open Center: 11—2 Computer, Home Ec, Library, Potluck at noon) Open Gym Basketball 6:30—9pm Seniors Potluck 5:30 pm cafete- ria, Meeting at 6:00 pm	Jammin In Jerseyville 7:00— 10:00 pm	Recycling 8am—noon Shade Alumni Banquet 5pm Social Hour, 6pm Dinner
Private Party	13	Open Computer and Library 6:00—9:00 pm Open Gym Basketball 6:30—9pm	15	Open Center: 11—2 Open Gym Basketball 6:30—9pm	17	Dinner by Shade Seniors
19	20	Open Computer and Library 6:00—9:00 pm History Meeting 6:30 pm Open Gym Basketball 6:30—9pm	22	Open Center: 11—2 (Computer, Home Ec, Library, Potluck at noon) Open Gym Basketball 6:30—9pm	24	25
26	27	Open Computer and Library 6:00—9:00 pm Open Gym Basketball 6:30—9pm	29	Open Center: 11—2 SSCA Open Gym Basketball 6:30—9pm SSCA Potluck 5:30 pm	31	

Upcoming Events

• September 21—Dinner by Seniors

June, 2013

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
						Lodi Township Clean Up Day 8:00 am—4:00 pm Township Garage—Fossil Rock Road
2	3	Open Computer and Library 6:00—9:00 pm Open Gym Basketball 6:30—9pm		Open Center: 11—2 (Computer, HomeEc, Library, Potluck at noon) Open Gym Basketball 6:30— 9pm	Jammin In Jerseyville 7—10 pm gym	Recyling 8am—noon
9	10	Open Computer and Library 6:00—9:00 pm History Meeting 6:30 pm Cafeteria Open Gym Basketball 6:30—9pm	SCCA Meeting 7:00 pm	Open Center: 11—2 Computer, HomeEc, Library, Potluck at noon) Open Gym Basketball 6:30— 9pm Senior's Meeting 6:00 pm	14	15
16	17	Open Computer and Library 6:00—9:00 pm Open Gym Basketball 6:30—9pm	19	Open Center: 11—2 (Computer, HomeEc, Library, Potluck at noon) Open Gym Basketball 6:30— 9pm	21	22
23	24	Open Computer and Library 6:00—9:00 pm Open Gym Basketball 6:30—9pm	26	27	28	29



SCCA Officers for 2013 (from left to right)

Alex Couladis—Treasurer, Fran Moxley—Corresponding Secretary, Patricia Davidson-President, Peggy Rist—Vice President and Debbie McAdoo—Recording Secretary

Who's Who

President: Pat Davidson 740-662-4551 davidson@ohio.edu

Vice President: Peggy Rist 740-

590—8661 peggy-rist@ohiohills.com

Treasurer: Alex Couladis 740-592-4524 alex@faas.com

Corresponding Secretary: Fran

Moxley 740-985-4492 leuces@yahoo.com

Recording Secretary: Debbie

McAdoo 750-566-2098 mcadood@ohio.edu

Publicity: Teresa Winning 740-662-6844 winning@ohio.edu

Board Members:

Steve Kane: 740-591-4027 skane324@yahoo.com

Jerry Foster 740-590-0408

Facility Rental and Reservations:

Peggy Rist 740-590—8661 peggyrist@ohiohills.com

Librarian: Teresa Winning 740-662-6844 winning@ohio.edu

Maintenance Committee: Jerry

Foster 740-590-0408

fosterhome63@gmail.com

Open Gym: Marvin Marty 740-541-1852 mrvnmarty@yahoo.com

Open Computer: Gail Jordan 740-590-9537 gail.jordan@live.com

Editor: Rhonda Meeks 740-590-7705 rhondameeks23@yahoo.com

SSCA President: Reed Hart 740-592-4275 (home) 740-591-1816 (cell)



Don't forget to send in your newsletter request to

rhondameeks23@yahoo.com

Paper or Electronic?

In Memoriam



Welcome New and Returning Members

Lucy Swartz

Mickie Geller

Bart Barlow

Thanks for your donation

Mickie Geller Bart Barlow

Shade Exchange

Antique mantel clock. Federal in design. Was re-conditioned several years ago and then informed its value at least \$450.00. Will accept \$325.00. Contact Stephanie 740-591-8417.

Decorative tapestry wall hanging. Perhaps a European scene. 4 feet by 3 feet in size. \$50.00. Contact Stephanie 740-591-8417.

Sofa and chair for sale. Good condition. Light oak trim. \$200. Can call 696-1440 or 331-9188.

Saddles for sale: Albion dressage \$1500, Sharon Saare Trail Saddle \$600, Colombian calvary saddle \$400. All brand new. Contact Teresa Winning: 740-818-7440 or winning@frontier.com.

From the Editor

- Please help make the SCCA News a better service for you, our members. Newsletters will be printed bimonthly, Jan.—Feb., Mar.—Apr., May—June, July-Aug., Sept.—Oct., Nov.—Dec.
- We apologize for any names of volunteers who are not mentioned. It certainly is not done intentionally and
 we want you to know that all of our volunteers are greatly appreciated.
- Submit a recipe, photos, a short article, your "buy, sell, trade or give away" requests or ideas by the end of
 Jan., Mar., May, July, Sept. and Nov. to Rhonda Meeks, Editor, at rhondameeks23@yahoo.com. Only written
 requests will be accepted.

Respectfully, Rhonda Meeks

Cook's Corner

Orange Cookies by Ruth E. Hawk

- l cup shortening (oleo)
- 1 1/2 cup brown sugar
- 2 eggs
- l t vanilla
- 3 cups butter milk
- l t baking soda
- 3 T grated orange rind

Cream shortening and sugar, add eggs and vanilla. Add sifted dry ingredients alternately with buttermilk. Blend in orange rind. Drop by teaspoonful on greased and floured cookie sheet. Bake in 350 degree oven for 10 minutes. Ice immediately!

Icing



- 2 cups powdered sugar
- 3 T orange juice
- 3 T melted oleo
- 2 t grated orange rind

Strengthening Lives In Our Community

Non Profit Organization
The Plains, Ohio
Permit #6

Paid

U.S. Postage

Bulk Rate

Shade, Ohio 45776

P.O Box 41

Shade Community Center Association